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BNAPEX 2024 

A reminder that the Newfoundland Study Group has a meeting booked at BNAPEX on Saturday, August 24, 

10:40 – 12:00. We would very much like to have presentations at this meeting. If you are willing and able, please let 

me know as soon as possible with a title, so that we can add it to the BNAPS website. 

Confirmed speakers: 

 

1) Robin Moore: A presentation on “Surviving Cancel Devices of Newfoundland”, a bit of a show and tell. 
 
. 

 

 

Welcome!    Bienvenue! 

 
Photo credit: Tourism Kingston 

Kingston City Hall 

BNAPEX 2024 Kingston 
BNAPS convention, exhibition, and bourse 
23-25 August 2024 
Friday (10:00-17:00) Saturday (10:00-18:00) Sunday (10:00-15:00) 

The convention venue is the St. Lawrence College Event, Conference and Banquet Centre 
100 Portsmouth Ave, Kingston K7L 5A6 
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From Gareth Williams: This is from Punch in 1901 showing that the French Shore was seen as an important issue. 

A contemporaneous news item on the French Shore resolution in 1904.  I found it interesting to see what France got 

for ceding its claims on Newfoundland.  
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Gareth also sent the following in response to the piece on Balbo: 
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From Blair Ashford: Special Delivery in Newfoundland: A Postal History Mystery 

 Special Delivery items from Newfoundland are one of the most intriguing challenges for postal history 

collectors. Although evidence suggests their existence—such as two known markings in styles consistent with other 

official Post Office markings, including one on an O.H.M.S. cover—the Post Office circulars are mostly silent on 

the matter. They mention Special Delivery only twice, once in 1937 and again in 1948, with the 1948 entry (see 

Figure 1) admonishing clerks not to accept Special Delivery items!  

However, the 1937 circular suggests that Special Delivery, with a fee of 10¢, should be used to ensure prompt 

delivery of airmail on weekends or holidays (see Figure 2). This seems to indicate some limited level of recognition 

for the service. 

 I recently found a cover that seems to confirm the 1937 directive (Figure 3a and b). It has a manuscript 

"Special Delivery" marking, with postage totalling 17¢—7¢ for airmail and presumably 10¢ for the Special Delivery 

service. The cover is dated December 17, 1943, a Friday, aligning with the 1937 directive. 

This piece is a fascinating example of Newfoundland's postal history, highlighting the inconsistencies and mysteries 

that make collecting so rewarding. 

 

. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fig 1. Scan from the 1948 Post Office Circular, 1 July 1948, page 1810 

Fig 2. Scan from the 1937 Post Office Circular, 25 Mar 1937, page 75. 

Fig 3a. and 3b. Scans of the front and back of the Special Delivery cover. 


